FRENCH HILL

2ND DISTRICT, ARKANSAS

COMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES

SUBCOMMITTEE ON INVESTOR PROTECTION, ENTREPRENEURSHIP, AND CAPITAL MARKETS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON NATIONAL SECURITY, INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT, AND MONETARY POLICY

RANKING MEMBER, ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE TASKFORCE

RANKING MEMBER, FINTECH TASKFORCE



Congress of the United States

House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

October 21, 2019

Washington, DC Office 1533 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515 Phone: (202) 225–2506 Fax: (202) 225–5903

> Conway District Office 1105 Deer Street, Suite 12 Conway, AR 72032 Phone: (501) 358–3481 Fax: (501) 358–3494

LITTLE ROCK DISTRICT OFFICE

1501 NORTH UNIVERSITY AVENUE, SUITE 630
LITTLE ROCK, AR 72207
PHONE: (501) 324–5941
FAX: (501) 324–6029

Norman Sharpless, M.D. Acting Commissioner Food and Drug Administration 10903 New Hampshire Ave Bldg 2346 Silver Spring, MD 20993-0002

Dear Dr. Sharpless:

I write regarding frustrations I have heard from first responders and educators in my district regarding the approved shelf life of the drug Narcan. Specifically, I have been informed that though the approved shelf life is 18 months, there is significant research showing that the drug remains stable for 10 months after the approved expiration date.¹

Having to replace unused Narcan 10 months before its actual expiration date has created a significant cost burden for the emergency services and schools that keep this product on hand in case of overdoses. This money could be better used for prevention efforts and increased staffing. At a time when 130 Americans are dying each day from opioid usage, I would encourage the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) to consider extending the approved expiration date of Narcan after a thorough evaluation of the existing research on this subject.

I understand that the FDA similarly extended the expiration date of the EpiPen when patients experienced a shortage of that product in 2018. In my opinion, our current opioid crisis is more severe than the EpiPen shortage and requires a comparable response.

I request that you follow up with my office to address these concerns. I thank you for your consideration and look forward to working with you to address this important issue.

Sincerely,

French Hill Member of Congress

French Hu

cc: Joe Grogan, Domestic Policy Council

¹ American Association of Pharmaceutical Scientists. "Opioid overdose reversal products chemically stable past expiration date, study indicates: Extended shelf-life has potential for stockpiles and communities." ScienceDaily. www.sciencedaily.com/releases/2018/11/181106123939.htm (accessed October 20, 2019).